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Parish Council Elections May 2019   
Would you like to join the Parish Council? Elections are due to be held next 
year and the council is due to start a dynamic phase of implementation of 
the initiatives identified in this newsletter as well as several other ambitious 
ideas. Although a voluntary role, being a Councillor can be extremely 
rewarding.  If you would like to know more about the role and kind of work 
we do please contact the office to make an appointment to have an informal 
chat with the clerk or myself , John Wasteney, Chairman. 
 

Contacting the Parish Council 
If you have any concerns that need reporting to 
the Parish Council or require Council help and 
advice please contact any Councillor directly, or 
Cathy Monkman, Clerk,  by email:  
clerk@marketbosworth-pc.gov.uk or telephone 
01455 291867 .   

Annual Parish Meeting 25 May 2018 
 

The Parish Council would like to thank the eighteen groups who gave 
reports at the Annual Parish Meeting. The event, kindly hosted by the Sports 
Club at their venue on Wellsborough Road, was well attended.  
 

Memorial Gardens 
Many residents have commented on the work carried out in the Memorial 
Gardens earlier this year. This work was commissioned by the Parish Council 
as part of their contribution to the 100 year commemoration of the end of 
the First World War. A short blessing ceremony will be held at the gardens 
immediately following the dismissal of the parade at the War Memorial on 
Armistice Day 11/11/2018. Everyone is welcome to join us at the blessing 
service.  
 

Christmas Festivities  
The Christmas Event including the lights switch on  will take place this year 
on Sunday 2nd December. The Market Place will be closed to traffic  and 
host an array of stalls and Christmas themed activities. If your group or 
organisation would like a stall please contact Claire on 07885 742029  
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Market Bosworth 
Parish Council 

Newsletter      Autumn 2018 

Welcome to the Autumn Newsletter.  
 

Addressing your concerns: Over recent years we have received growing 
numbers of  concerns in respect of pedestrian safety, car parking and traffic 
flow in the town centre. The Parish Council has engaged the relevant 
professionals  to develop a scheme to address these concerns. The scheme 
includes 
• The extension of the one way system 
• The introduction of a 20mph speed limit  

• Increasing car parking spaces and a car parking strategy within the 
market place area 

This is a once in a lifetime opportunity for us all to tackle the complex issues  
that we face on a daily basis. We need your support  to move this forward. 
Pages 2-4  outline the scheme and give details of  a public consultation 
where you can see the full proposals, comment and show your support. 

Promotional Flyers 
 

From time to time the Parish 
Council receives complaints in 
respect of promotional flyers or 
posters put on lampposts or other 
street furniture to promote an 
event, but then left for many weeks 
after the event has long since 
finished.  Please could all groups 
and individuals who hang such 
flyers or posters be sure to remove 
them immediately after their event 
to reduce street clutter, litter and 
driver distraction. Thank you.  
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Market Bosworth Parish Council invites you to a  

Public Consultation outlining an exciting new Market Place and town 
centre redevelopment project.  

Friday 26 October 2018, 3.00 pm – 7.00 pm and Saturday 27 October 2018, 10.00 
am – 3.00 pm in the Market Bosworth Community Library, Market Bosworth.  
The Project 
This is a once in a lifetime opportunity for us to seriously address the issues in 
relation to increased traffic on all users of the town centre. Many factors over the 
last few years have combined  to create stress on an historic infrastructure with 
extremely  limited scope for change.  
The consultation relates to a proposal which includes: 

 Prioritisation of pedestrian safety  

 Introduction of a 20mph limit through the town 

 Extension of the one-way system through the Market Place and Main Street 

 A parking strategy for the town centre 

 Reduction in out-of-date/unwanted street signs and other clutter 

 Resurfaced Market Place with materials and finish that are fit for purpose but 
still in keeping with the environs 

 

The benefits of this proposal, which has already passed external road safety audits 
and is supported by the police and other authorities, are that it addresses the many 
concerns regularly identified by residents, businesses and visitors by: 
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Snow clearance  
Something that parish councils are often asked is whether residents can clear snow 
and ice from pavements themselves, especially from outside their own properties. 
Advice from the government’s website www.gov.uk/clear-snow-road-path-
cycleway is that: “You can clear snow and ice from pavements yourself. It’s unlikely 
that you’ll be sued or held responsible if someone is injured on a path or pavement 
if you’ve cleared it carefully.” 
The website gives the following advice on snow and ice clearance: “How to clear 
snow and ice. When you clear snow and ice: 

“do it early in the day – it’s easier to move fresh, loose snow 
“don’t use water – it might refreeze and turn to black ice 
“use salt if possible – it will melt the ice or snow and 

stop it from refreezing overnight (but don’t use 
the salt from salting bins as this is used to keep 
roads clear) 

“you can use ash and sand if you don’t have enough 
salt – it will provide grip underfoot 

“pay extra attention when clearing steps and steep 
pathways – using more salt may help” 

The Department of Transport also offers advice in the form 
of a Snow Code which re-iterates the above bullet points 
and adds some other considerations including: 

“if shovelling snow, consider where you are going to 
put it, so that it does not block people’s paths, or block drainage channels. 
This could shift the problem elsewhere 

“make a pathway down the middle of the area to be cleared first so you have a 
clear surface to walk on. Then you can shovel the snow from the centre to 
the sides 

“Spreading salt on the area you have cleared will help to prevent any ice 
forming. Table salt or dishwasher salt will work but avoid spreading on 
plants or grass as they may be damaged by it. A few grams (a tablespoon) 
for each square metre you clear should work.” 

So if it snows this winter, don’t worry about clearing the snow away from the 
pavements in front of your own or neighbours’ properties. There is no law to 
prevent the clearing of snow outside your house or on the pavement. Just be sure 
to do it properly and sensibly, following the advice above, so that you don’t make 
the slippery surfaces worse. 

Market Bosworth Cemetery Extension 
The next phase is underway and includes a sheltered seating area and an area for 
scattering ashes.  Discussions with our appointed landscape architect  will shortly 
finalise  the structural plans, landscaping materials and planting regime. 

http://www.gov.uk/clear-snow-road-path-cycleway
http://www.gov.uk/clear-snow-road-path-cycleway
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Feedback Meeting 25th November 2018 
1:00PM Dixie Grammar School, Hall.  
 
 

This is what we have all been waiting for. This Feedback Meeting will not only give 
details of the latest dig but will also combine the information across the two years 
and 53 pits to give an overall result. There will also be a world premiere of the 
brand-new DVD. Come and see pre-historic pottery, Anglo-Saxon pottery and 
much more on display. Mathew Morris will interpret the information discovered 
on this fascinating and unique trip back in time in an illustrated presentation. 
Please come and learn about Bosworth’s previously hidden past. 

Bosworth Tourism Association  
Bosworth Tourism Association is a newly formed group, established in the Autumn 
of 2017. The Association is a developing group for businesses in the Market 
Bosworth, Bosworth & nearby surrounding geographical areas, primarily located 
within the borders of Hinckley & Bosworth Borough Council.  
The group is focussed on rural tourism, retail or hospitality businesses/services with 
a regular interface with visitors to the area. An important aspect of the group is to 
provide a supportive network and cohesive spirit between local rural tourism 
businesses. 
Bosworth Tourism Ambassadors are individuals who are members of the Bosworth 
Tourism Association.   
Ambassadors focus on … 

Actively supporting each other and likeminded businesses.  
Enhancing the visitor experience, increasing footfall, extending length of stay. 
We work together on agreed programme of work/projects, meeting bi monthly, 

9.30 – 10.45/11am and  
We host at various venues to raise profile and increase our knowledge of local 

businesses. 
You can read more about the Association here on our Facebook @bosworthtourism.  
Members of the Association also have a supporting Facebook closed group which is 
an area to organise meetings, share comments, request help and support.   
The group is co-ordinated, organised and enabled by dedicated volunteers. 

www.marketbosworth.org  is the website for 
residents, businesses and visitors of Market 
Bosworth. Developed by Market Bosworth 
Community Interest Company, this website will 
list your business, club, group organisation or 
society. All those listed on the site can freely add 
to the calendar of events.  
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 Improving pedestrian safety and identifying pedestrian crossing places 

 Slowing traffic in the main pedestrian areas and other speed reduction measures 

 Increasing parking availability through provision of extra parking spaces, echelon 
parking and time restricted parking 

 Improving the market place surface to reduce risk, minimise maintenance and 
enrich the character of the area. 

 

The public consultation   
The public consultation events will be held for people who live, work or carry on 
business in Market Bosworth. They will enable respondents to vote ‘Yes’ or ‘No’ on 
the proposed Market Place Redevelopment Scheme and to make written comments 
about the flexible elements of the scheme.  The consultation exercise starts on 
Friday 26 October and ends on Saturday 27 October. Following the consultation, a 
decision will be made as to whether to move on to the next stage of costing the 
project and seeking funding to implement the scheme.  
At the consultation events maps, diagrams and models of the scheme will be 
available to show and demonstrate how this proposal addresses all the priorities 
identified. You will be able to talk to the councillors who have been involved in this 
project, ask questions and  see the rationale as to why only one practicable solution 
could be found that addresses the complex issues identified. 
 

The consultation is taking place thanks to a Developing Communities Fund grant 
awarded by Hinckley & Bosworth Borough Council, with the remit to prepare a town 
centre redevelopment proposal for approval by the residents and businesses of 
Market Bosworth.  
 

Background  
During the public engagement events and consultations held by the Neighbourhood 
Forum prior to production of the Neighbourhood Plan in 2015, significant numbers 
of people identified a number of priorities in respect of pedestrian safety and traffic 
management.  
4 key priority aspirations were identified: 
1. the need for a footpath from the canal bridge to the Water Park.  
2. improving pedestrian safety in the town centre 
3. improving traffic management (speed and parking) 
4. improving town centre parking for residents and visitors to access shops and 

services 
 

Addressing the priorities 
The Parish Council recognised the importance of these priorities as imperatives and 
sought the advice of the Leicestershire Highways department who are the statutory 
authority in respect of motorised and non-motorised users of the highway. This 
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 included site visits and initial studies to ascertain if the aspirations identified were 
justified and could be addressed. 
Actions already completed: 
Through the combined efforts of the Parish, Borough and County Councils and the 
support of the Sports Club and Water Park a permissive pathway was created to 
give safe access to  the formal footpath leading to the Water Park . 
Initial surveys by the highways team identified  a ‘quick fix’ for growing concerns of  
traffic flow and reducing risk of accident on Barton Road. This was addressed 
through introduction of double yellow lines in key places which has had a positive  
impact on that stretch of road. 
Work in progress to find solutions for the more complex priorities. 

improving pedestrian safety in the town centre 
improving town centre parking for residents and visitors to access shops and 
services 

These required significant professional analysis and input. Highways engineers have 
spent a couple of years gathering a substantial amount of evidence: they have 
visited regularly, carried out significant monitoring to gather data, observed driver 
and pedestrian behaviour at busy and less busy times of day throughout the year, 
and have noted car parking behaviour, length of stay etc. As the evidence became 
clearer the complexity of the brief grew and the essence of a major redevelopment 
project formed. 

 

The Parish Council also had their own 
concerns in respect  of the market 
place surface, laid in 1977, but no 
longer fit for purpose.  Although 
regularly maintained, the setts 
(cobbles) are quickly loosened by 
today’s vehicles which readily dislodge 
the individual pieces.  The Parish 
Council agreed that all the identified 
problems should be considered 
together and to consider a holistic 
solution rather than trying to do 
piecemeal ‘quick fixes’ on individual 
elements. 
 
Illustration showing   
1) echelon parking in front of 
shops on Market Place .  
2) designated  parking spaces in 
the market place area. 
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The proposed parking strategy is that: 

• The on street parking shown would be free but time restricted i.e.  1 hour no 
return within two hours 

• The market place parking will become a Pay and Display car park with  
maximum 3  hour stay.   

• Residents  of the Market Place  will be given parking permits. Long stay car 
parking will be  available  on the Rectory Lane car park. 

Parish Council Grants 
Each year the Parish Council  allocates funding to local community groups to 
advance their causes or to help fund a specific project. If you wish to apply 
applications forms are available from www.marketbosworth-pc.gov.uk/grant-
applications.html the closing date is 1st November 2018  
 

Last year a number of groups benefitted including: 
Defibrillator 
The Parish Council was delighted to be able to donate a defibrillator 
and heated storage box to Teach the Community CPR for use within 
the community. The equipment has been installed outside Ambion 
Veterinary Surgery and we are grateful to the Teach the 
Community CPR team for arranging the installation, a local 
electrician who generously installed the equipment free of charge 
and the Veterinary Surgery who have kindly agreed to fund the 
electricity supply to the heated box. This is the fourth defibrillator 
for public use in Market Bosworth, the others being at the Tennis 
Club on Barton Road, the Dixie Grammar School in the Market Place and at the 
Market Bosworth Sports Club on Wellsborough Road. Survival rates significantly 
increase for anybody having a cardiac arrest if they are within 500m of a defibrillator 
at the time of the arrest. Current statistics indicate that defibrillation within 3 
minutes improves survival rates from just 6% to 74%.  
 
Cupola and Clock 

The Bowls Club  felt that the installation of a 
Cupola and Clock on the club house would 
enhance the appearance of the facility as well as  
be of benefit in terms of providing an accurate 
time piece for the benefit not only of members 
but to residents and visitors who pass along Park 
Street. The Parish Council contribution 
supplemented the fund raising  activities of the 
club members. 


